231256 SHENANDOAH RIDGE ROAD WAUSAU, WI 54403

Marla Sepnafski Director of the Wisconsin Valley Library Service 300 N. First Street Wausau, WI 54403

Dear Marla,

I would like to thank you for your public comments that were shared at the Marathon Public Library Board of Trustees meeting on Monday, September 16, 2019. Unfortunately, I was not able to attend the meeting to hear your public comments. However, the transcript was shared with me.

I wanted to let you know that the Board of Trustees is only investigating the idea of the Marathon County Public Library moving to a different service area. We are moving very cautiously and want to make sure we have all the information necessary to make a sound, informed decision. Therefore, we would like to invite you to be on the agenda at our Board of Trustee meeting on Monday, December 16, at 12 p.m. to present information on WVLS.

At the presentation we would like to ask if you could share the benefits that WVLS brings to the library, costs, and any other information that you feel would be important for the Trustees to learn. We have several new Trustees on the Board so many of us are not familiar with the services WVLS provides to our library.

Again, thank you for sharing your concerns and we will look forward to learning more about WVLS in December. If this date does not work for you, please let me know.

Sincerely,

Sharon Hunter

Marathon county Public Library Board of Trustees President

715 212 1672

shunteratdpi@msn.com